
 

LIQUOR AND BEER MEETING 
LOCAL LICENSING AUTHORITY 

CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 
MUNICIPAL HEARING ROOM, CITY HALL, 250 NORTH 5TH STREET 

 
MINUTES 

 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 16, 2009 2:00 p.m. 

 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER – The meeting convened at 2:00 p.m.  Those present were Hearing 
Officer Mike Grattan, City Attorney John Shaver, and Deputy City Clerk Debbie Kemp. 

 
 

II. APPLICATIONS TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSES 
 

1. KMG Enterprises, Inc., dba Boston’s The Gourmet Pizza, 2404 F Road, Grand 
Junction, CO 81505, Hotel and Restaurant 

 
No one was present representing the applicant. 
 
The application for renewal was found to be in order and approved.  

 
2. Brinker Restaurant Corporation dba Chili’s Grill & Bar, 584 24 ½ Road, Grand 

Junction, CO 81505, Hotel and Restaurant 
 

No one was present representing the applicant. 
 
The application for renewal was found to be in order and approved. 

 
3. Robert J. Wilcox Inns, Inc. dba West Gate Inn, 2210 Hwy. 6 & 50, Grand 

Junction, CO 81505, Hotel and Restaurant  
 

No one was present representing the applicant. 
 
The application for renewal was found to be in order and approved. 

 
4. Bub’s Field on the Horizon, LLC dba Bub’s Field Sports Pub, 715 Horizon Drive, 

Suite 1, Grand Junction, CO 81506, Tavern 
 
 David Elliott, co-owner of Bub’s Field Sports Pub, was present. 
 

The application for renewal was found to be in order and approved. 
 
5. Stoner Enterprises, LTD dba Andy’s Liquor Mart, 922 N. 1st Street, Grand 

Junction, CO 81501, Retail Liquor Store 
 
  Cindy Axelsen, Manager of Andy’s Liquor Mart, was present. 



 

Ms. Kemp reported that the applicant had disclosed a violation from March 
2009.  An employee had sold to a minor with fake identification.  They were 
fined with a two week closure. 
 
City Attorney Shaver asked Ms. Kemp if that was the only violation in the last 
year that she is aware of.  Ms. Kemp said it is the only violation that she was 
aware of. 
 
City Attorney Shaver asked Ms. Axelsen if that was the only violation in the last 
year.  Ms. Axelsen said yes, they did have another violation, but that was the 
year before. 
 
Ms. Axelsen said that they are doing as much as they can, working with the 
Police Department, and trying to make it as safe as possible. 
 
The application for renewal was found to be in order and approved. 
 

 
III. APPLICATION TO RENEW LIQUOR AND BEER LICENSE AND CHANGE IN 

TRADE NAME  

 

1. L & B, Inc. dba Fast Eddy’s, 1224 N. 25th Street, Grand Junction, CO 81501, 
Tavern 

 

 Trade name change from Fast Eddy’s to Fast Eddy’s Sports Bar & Grill 
 

  William and Adele Lloyd, owners of Fast Eddy’s, were present. 
 

Ms. Kemp stated that the Police Department had reported a possible violation 
of over service to a patron on December 1, 2008, but that the case was not 
investigated because there was no video of the incident provided.  The Police 
Department also reported that William Lloyd was arrested on November 3, 2009 
for unlawfully entering the vehicle of another and removing items without 
permission, but that Mr. Lloyd has not been to court on this matter. 
 
The application for change in trade name was found to be in order and 
approved. 
 
City Attorney Shaver asked about the incident of possible over service.  Ms. 
Lloyd advised that they are having a problem with their video surveillance 
system and cannot archive old information.  She advised that they would have 
provided a video if they had it. 
 
City Attorney Shaver asked Mr. Lloyd if the incident involving him on November 
3, 2009 happened at 1224 N. 25th Street.  Mr. Lloyd said no, it did not. 
 
Hearing Officer Grattan asked PST Lisa Maestas if what Ms. Lloyd reported 
about the first incident is consistent with her understanding.  Ms. Maestas said 
yes, it is somewhat; when she went in to get the video tape, it wasn’t available 
and she was advised they would call when it is available and they never called. 



 

The application for renewal was found to be in order and approved. 
 

 
IV. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
  There was none. 
 
 
V. ADJOURNMENT – The meeting was adjourned at 2:16 p.m. 
 
 
NEXT REGULAR MEETING – January 6, 2010 


